Senate Committee on Student Affairs

Minutes

March 21, 2006

The following committee members were present: Guy Leveille, Christoph Maier, Mary MacLeod, Kwasi Yirenkyi, Gina Antonucci (student), Lisa Haffely (student), Julian Hunt (new student member)

The following committee members informed the Chair that they could not attend: Rhonda Luckey, Terry Appolonia, Ray Beisel, Linda Hall, Dennis Hulings, Christine Clewell, Deena Kelly, Vanessa Varacalli (student)

The following committee members were absent: Robert Alman, Frank Condino, Audra Himes, Christopher Blose (student), Jason Bupp (student), Matthew Getz(student), Brandon Marree (student)

The meeting was called to order at 3:36 by Maier (acting chairperson).
1. Old Business:
a) February 7, 2006 minutes were approved (motion by Antonucci and seconded by Liveille)

2. Chair Report:
no report
3. Vice President’s Report:
 no report

4. Student Government Association Report:
a) On March 6, 2006 the SGA held “Speak Up IUP” and talked about issues. Dr. Atwater, Dr. Luckey, Dr. Samuels, and Dr. Staszkiewicz attended and the student attendance exceeded seating and standing capacity in the HUB Susquehanna Room wherein the event was held. A second event, possibly to be titled “Speak Louder IUP” is under consideration for April.

b) Adopt-A-Highway is finalized on Rt. 119 South, Indiana, heading toward Homer City.

c) Thursday March 9, 2006, SGA held a blood drive with approximately 40 people attending to donate blood.

d) April 11 & 12, 2006, are the two consecutive dates for voting in the IUP 2006 SGA Elections. Ballot forms are available in 104 Pratt Hall for anyone interested in running. 

e) The 2006 SGA Vice-Presidential Debate will be held Monday, April 3, at 7:30pm in an undetermined location. The 2006 SGA Presidential Debate will be held Monday, April 10, at 7:30pm at an undetermined location.

f) The last SGA meeting of the 2005-2006 academic year will be held Monday, April 17 at 7:30pm in the Susquehanna Room of the HUB. The new President & Vice President for the upcoming 2006-2007 academic year will be sworn in.

g) An attempt to increase student voter participation in the SGA Elections will see the usage of laptops in the HUB. 

h) Julian Hunt was introduced to the Student Affairs Committee as a new member of SGA. 

5. New Business

a) Please encourage students to vote in the upcoming elections.

b) The Senate approved the new Student Policy Handbook on February 28, 2006.

c) The next Student Affairs Committee meeting will be held April 18, 2006, in Conemaugh Room at 3:30pm. 

d) Motion to adjourn by Mary MacLeod, seconded by Guy Leveille at 3:53pm. 

Acting secretary

Lisa Haffely
